
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
Dear families, 
 

We’ve had a lovely week here at school. Today was our annual Key Stage 2 Cross Country event at the Stanley 

Parker playing fields area of Bayston Hill. This is always very much enjoyed by the children, staff and pupils who 

always give it their very best! The winners of the Cross Country event are Beddoes house! Today has also been 

Children in Need and it has been lovely to see so many pupils supporting by wearing spots or yellow clothes. 

Thank you to all those who have made kind donations so far we have raised £134.50!  – please log on to School 

Money to donate if you can and haven’t yet done so. I spoke to the children this afternoon about the good causes 

their money will go to. 

Next week we have our Open Morning and Evening on Tuesday for those families who have children due to join 

primary school in September 2024. Existing parents are more than welcome to come and also feel free to pass 

this date onto anyone local who may have children due to start school next year! 

Finally, a special mention to Georgina Tanswell - Georgina was invited by the Shrewsbury branch of the Royal 

Navy Association to attend their lunch following last Sunday's Remembrance Parade. This was to recognise and 

thank her for the work and effort she has put in over the years in supporting veterans. For the last four years she 

has made homemade poppies and given them out to veterans and current serving personnel each year at the 

Remembrance Parade, and thanked them for all they do for us. How lovely to hear of our caring children doing so 

much for our community. Any more celebrations or achievements to share please do send them through! 

Best wishes 

Samantha Hill 

Headteacher 

 

REMINDERS & NOTICES: 

Friday 17th November 2023 

Oakmeadow C of E Primary School, Long Meadow, Bayston Hill, Shrewsbury SY3 0NU 

 | admin@oak.mmat.co.uk  

 | 01743 875020 

 | http://www.oakmeadowprimary.co.uk/  

 | Office opening hours: 8.30am-4pm 
  

• Bayston Hill Junior Football Club also now run a 

Girls football creche - Saturday mornings at top pitch 

- 9-10am (will be on the astro in winter). We are 

particularly after girls from year 1 so we can start a 

new team! Please wear pe kit/shin pads if you have 

them and bring a drink. Look forward to seeing you 

all there!  

• Disco tickets- following the letter sent today 

regarding the Christmas Disco on Thursday 7th 

December. Tickets are now live on School money 

Shop.  

• Christmas Dinner- On Wednesday 20th December 

we are having Christmas dinner and jumper day! 

Following the letter sent today, please complete the 

Microsoft form for dinner choices on this day and 

ensure dinner accounts are in credit.  
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